Minutes of the Selectmen’s Work Session
September 10, 2024

Members Present: Lynn Sweet, Chair; Chris Garcia; Brian Monahan
In Attendance: Police Chief Randy Young

The Work Session was called to order at 1PM.

The Selectmen signed a letter concerning a lot that was recently sold. The letter was sent to all
parties concerned and a copy was added to the building file.

Zoning Board matters were briefly discussed.

Deputy Chief Johnson will be in attendance at the September 24™ Work Session to review budget
items.

At the Recycling Center, there have been a few patrons that have shown frustration towards the
attendants. The Selectmen would like to remind all patrons that any complaints should be brought
to the Board and not directed towards the employees.

Building Maintenance at the Town Hall was discussed. Among the items being asked is for a small
dead tree being removed and the handrail off the conference room replaced.

It was agreed that any correspondence that has the Town seal on it must be approved by the Board
of Selectmen before being distributed.

An update was given on legal matters.

The Board reviewed a proposal from Community Power Coalition of NH and agreed not to sign it at
this time in order to confer and get input from surrounding towns that have joined, preferably
talking with these towns in a year.

At this time a motion was made by Lynn Sweet and seconded by Brian Monahan to enter into a non-
public session pursuant to RSA 91-A:3 Il (a). Roll call was taken as follows:
Lynn Sweet - Aye, Brian Monahan — Aye, Chris Garcia - Aye

The Board entered non-public session at 1:34PM.
A motion was made by Lynn Sweet to leave non-public session and seconded by Brian Monahan to
return to public session. Roll call was taken as follows:

Lynn Sweet - Aye, Brian Monahan — Aye, Chris Garcia - Aye

Public session reconvened at 2:06PM.
No votes were taken or decisions were made during the non-public session.



A motion was made by Brian Monahan and seconded by Lynn Sweet to seal the minutes of the non-
public session. Roll call was taken as follows:

Lynn Sweet - Aye, Brian Monahan — Aye, Chris Garcia - Aye

Police Chief Young updated the Board on Police Department matters and briefly discussed the 2025
budget.

With no further business to discuss, a motion was made, seconded and voted on to adjourn. The
work session adjourned at 2:33PM.



